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I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Vice President Pareera Uqaily at 7:30 p.m.

II. Reading of the SGA Mission Statement
The SGA Mission Statement was read by Vice President Pareera Uqaily.

III. Roll Call
Roll was called by Executive Secretary Donate

President Pro Tempore Khan- Present
Senator Amores- Present
College Senator Azinger- Present
College Senator Blair- Present
College Senator Cahill- Present
Senator Chennuru- Present
College Senator Clark- Present
Senator Conner- Present
College Senator Donner- Present
College Senator Dozier- Present
College Senator Dysart- Present
College Senator Griffith- Excused
College Senator Guschel- Present
Senator Hodges- Present
College Senator Hudson- Present
College Senator Irfan- Excused
Senator Jones- Present
College Senator Kuffner- Absent



College Senator Madden- Present
College Senator Marquart- Present
College Senator McMillen- Present
College Senator Milam- Present
Senator Miller- Present
College Senator Mitchell- Present
College Senator Moore- Present
College Senator Neiswonger- Present
College Senator Oursler- Present
College Senator Patel- Present
Senator Price- Present
Senator SantMyer- Present
College Senator Schwartzmiller- Present
College Senator Skean- Present
College Senator Tabidze- Present
Senator Uqaily- Present
Senator Volk- Present
Senator Whalen- Excused
College Senator Wooten- Present
College Senator Zoglio- Present

IV. Reading and Approval of the Agenda
The motion to approve the agenda was entertained by Senator Price.
The motion to approve the agenda was seconded by Senator Chennuru.
There were no objections and the agenda was approved.

- President Pro Tempore Khan moved to add Senator Conner to the roll via unanimous
consent.

- The motion to add Senator Conner to the roll was seconded by College Senator Oursler.
- There were no objections and Senator Conner was added to the roll.

V. Reading and Approval of the Minutes
The motion to approve the minutes was entertained by Senator Price.
The motion to approve the minutes was seconded by College Senator Oursler.



There were no objections and the minutes were approved.

VI. Open Student Forum I
Attorney General Long: Tomorrow, three student organizations: the Pre-Law Society,

Women in Politics and Government, and Women in Law are hosting guest
speaker WVU Law Assistant Dean for Enrollment Management, Maggie Slater,
in the Rhododendron Room at 6:30 p.m. If you are interested in law or law
school, Attorney General Long recommends this event.

Auditor Seidel: If anyone has used Tableau before, Student Organization Liaison Staten
could use some help with her geography homework.

VII. The President’s Report
President Hernandez: The Big XII report has been typed up and is in the Drive

under Miscellaneous, Retreat/Conferences, and Fall 2022 Big XII. It details what
was presented on, what was heard from other schools, and initiatives which they
are hoping to discuss implementing here. President Hernandez and Treasurer
Daniel are meeting with Dean Farris tomorrow morning regarding some of these
initiatives and will hopefully have more updates next week.

There is an Outreach Coordinator up for appointment tonight. Isabella
emailed President Hernadez a couple of weeks ago regarding the position as
Legislative Affairs Officer Riffey referred her. The Executive Appointment
Committee and President Hernandez reviewed her and came to a unanimous vote
to appoint her. Senator-mentor pairs have been set. If you have any questions
regarding mentor/mentee let President Hernandez know. If you decided at the last
minute that you would like to be a mentee or a mentor let President Hernandez
know and she can work it out.

Important update. Monthly reports are due on November 1st. Please
submit those on time. They are in the Drive. In the past couple of weeks, Senator
Hernandez has been working on a couple pieces of legislation, which the authors
will be talking about later. Those include Braille signage, HSC, accessibility, and
pre-med logistics proclamation.

“We can’t heal the world today, but we can begin with the voice of
compassion, a heart of love, and an act of kindness” - Mary Davis.



VIII. Assembly Reports
College Senator Oursler: Updates from the composting initiative discussed last meeting.

Been working directly with Dining Services and Division of Plant and Soil
Sciences in the Davis College. The composting system was ordered this past
Monday and will be installed the week before Thanksgiving break. Will be a
pilot program within a pilot program that week in the dining hall in Evansdale
Crossing. All the salad bar stuff, the Simple Serve, and any vegetable-based food
scraps from Evansdale Crossing will be accepted and transported to the site in
Westover across the river. May need some help transporting. If anyone has an
internship with WVU or is on the WVU payroll and would be willing to drive a
truck to the Westover site to dump a trashcan full of food scraps during this trial
week, please reach out to College Senator Oursler. They would like to involve
many different students all over campus.

Senator Hodges: Senator Hodges is working on legislation for giving thanks in support
of diverse faculty and staff. If anyone would like to help, please reach out to him.
The legislation is trying to push forward attention of diverse employees so there
will be more action based on this proclamation. Senator Hodges has talked to the
director of the Carruth Center, because there needs to be a safe space for a mental
health therapist that is diverse and understands others who are diverse. Trying to
get the message across to every director, dean, and people that hire employees.

College Senator Hudson: The Health Science Senators have a survey going around
gauging student interest on creating a comprehensive website that would simplify
how resources are being distributed on campus. Their goal was to work with
University Relations to use this as a model to see what students want and
whether it can be expanded to downtown and the greater WVU community. The
website aims to collect all resources which typically have their own websites,
such as about research, job opportunities, clubs, organizations, etc., and organize
them based on majors and career pathways. The survey will be going around
Health Science students, so feel free to help spread it.

Ran into the recently hired Director of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion at
Health Sciences. They are looking forward to collaborating with SGA and asked
if SGA would be willing to work with them on events. Diversity, Equity, and
Inclusion Coordinator Elswick and Senator Santmyer have been looped in. If
anyone is interested in helping or providing input, feel free to reach out.

Vice President Uqaily: Monthly reports are due November 1st. Please get them in by
then, there are only five responses right now and there needs to be about sixty.



November is the Month of Kindness. Stay tuned for some things SGA will
be doing to spread some kindness on campus. This was sent in the GroupMe
yesterday, but with a show of hands, how many are interested in enrolling in the
Stress Study? The person leading this initiative reached out and was asking how
many people would be interested. Chief of Staff Flower will work with her to set
up a time for enrollment and will convey it to everyone.

Would like to formally announce that there is a legislative vacancy for the
Eberly College of Arts and Sciences. Applicants should be full-time students with
a GPA of at least 2.5. They need to be in Eberly College. If you know anyone who
would be interested, the vacancy application will be in the SGA Linktree on
Instagram and will be open until Monday, October 31st.

The recap email will be sent tomorrow with a link to a form regarding the
Spring Retreat. The retreat will be from January 13th to 14th in Pittsburgh. We
will be leaving at 4:00 p.m. from Morgantown. It is a Friday. You can indicate if
that is a problem for you in that form. The retreat is mandatory. If you are not able
to make it, list your reason why in the form, and Vice President Uqaily will reach
out to you if needed. If you need anything from Vice President Uqaily, please let
her know. She loves the push for legislation and the legislation in the works;
everyone is doing great.

IX. Committee Reports
Senator Santmyer: Big thank you to Senator Chennuru on the trivia event last night. It

went really well and was a lot of fun. Working on trying to find a time to meet in
the next two weeks with the HSC Director of Diversity if anyone wants to be
involved with that. Senator Santmyer, Senator Price, and some Inclusion and
Student Experience committee members are working on the Accessibility and
Safety Walk Report and will be working on legislation regarding that. Senator
Santmyer, President Hernandez, and Senator Chennuru are working on legislation
regarding Braille on campus and are trying to find a time to meet with
administration. Administration has said they are working on improving that
already. The second reading of Senator Amores' proclamation to recognize and
celebrate Filipino American History Month is tonight.

College Senator Wooten: Trunk o’ Treat is this Sunday. There are over 1,000 trunk o’
treaters expected. Tomorrow, Community Engagement will be meeting on Zoom
at 6 p.m. College Senator Wooten will not be able to attend so Program
Coordinator College Senator Marquart will be chairing the meeting.



Senator Amores: Some clarification on the active study rooms. College Senator Blair and
Senator Amores are expecting the study rooms to be done on every campus,
including Evansdale, Law, and HSC; it is not something exclusively downtown.
For now, Recreation would like to start with the downtown campus study rooms,
in which there will be a variety of equipment, as well as a QR code survey. If the
equipment is being used and they receive good feedback, they will invest in actual
equipment intended for active studying and working from home, like seen on
TikTok, and expand to every campus. The link to check out some of the types of
equipment they are referencing is in the assembly chat and committee chat, and
can be viewed at lifespanfitness.com. It includes treadmills with desks, vertical
spin bikes, peddling pads, etc. They are still waiting for them to be completed, but
hopefully it will be soon.

Discussed in the Mental Health and Well-Being Committee about pushing
out a survey gauging whether students on other campuses outside of downtown
would use the equipment. This way it can be pushed along faster as it would
ensure it is worth investing in. Right now the hold-up seems to be that they are
scared no one will use it. It’s hard because the equipment in use now is not really
intended for active studying. If anyone has any questions or wants to be added
into the GroupMe, let Senator Amores know. There will be no committee meeting
on Friday, as there was one tonight instead.

College Senator Blair: A really nice place in the downtown library was identified for the
active study rooms. The original space they were going to use was not conducive
to actual good studying, as people probably would have felt self-conscious using
those spaces. When the bikes do go up, there will be multiple ones, so please try
to check them out or get a study group or committee meeting together to use
them. We should show them that they are being used and that all the efforts they
have taken to take our opinions into account mean something.

This week is Sustainability Week and the Office of Sustainability has
events going on. There was a campus tree planting and there will be scheduled
sustainability campus tours this week, showing off some of the initiatives that the
University does. Friday, October 28th, is Right to Food Day. There will be tons of
events about food sovereignty, food waste, the right to food meaning, how much
this affects college campuses and Appalachia, etc. This Thursday, there is a
prequel event in the Mountainlair with free pizza and coffee. It would be really
cool if everyone could come out and help celebrate Sustainability Week. There
will be a flier sent out in the GroupMe.



Attorney General Long: The Governing Documents Review Committee will be meeting
tomorrow at 4:30 p.m. in the Laurel Room and voting on proposed changes to the
Elections Code. Voting members are required to attend. Anyone is encouraged to
come and provide any final thoughts.

College Senator Cahill: SAP met at 11 a.m. this past Sunday. There was not a great
turn-out; it was just College Senator Cahill, Chief of Staff Coiner, and Vice
President Uqaily. Please come next time. Meetings were moved to biweekly for a
reason. There will be no meeting this weekend, but there will be one the following
Sunday, November 6th. If you are in the committee, please come with an idea,
initiative, or legislation you would like to work on with some kind of timeframe.

Senator Price: The Student Experience Committee endorsed two pieces of legislation, the
HSC and parking affordability legislation, which will both be up for their first
readings tonight. Will also be working a bit more on the Student Academic
Advisory Board. Senator Price met with Associate Provost Witters a few weeks
ago to talk about it, and are starting to provide student input to the provost office
on academic related affairs. The Accessibility and Safety Walk Report Legislation
will be coming out soon. Next week, on Monday at 6:30 p.m., the committee will
be meeting in the Bluestone Room and on Zoom. If anyone has any legislation
related to the Student Experience Committee and has not yet discussed it with
Senator Price, please mention or send it to him in advance of the meeting.

Senator Santmyer: Thank you to everyone who came to the community clean-up. There
was a really great turn-out and it went really well. Special thanks to Senator
Amores, Legislative Affairs Officer Riffey, and Intern Caitlyn Shields for leading
groups, and to Treasurer Daniel for helping out with planning. The Inclusion
Committee is meeting on Sunday at 12 p.m.

Attorney General Long: Thank you to everyone who filled out the Governing Documents
Committee form. They hear your feedback and have tried to implement and
harmonize all the opinions in the changes introduced. If you plan on attending the
committee meeting tomorrow, please email Attorney General Long, and he will
send you his marked up Elections Code and proposed changes.

X. Executive Reports
Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Coordinator Elswick: WVU Division of Diversity,

Equity, and Inclusion will be doing a showing of Black Panther in November,
like they did with Woman King. More details to follow. They are also hosting an



Open Mic Night on October 31st from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. in the Mountainlair
Rhododendron Room. It is for sharing poetry, comedy, etc.

The Center for Black Culture and Research is hosting a Homecoming
tailgate in the Gold Lot, starting three hours before the football game on Saturday.
The Woman’s Resource Center is hosting the “I Love Female Pleasure” event on
November 3rd at 7 p.m. in the Mountainlair Ballrooms and on Zoom.

Greek Life is holding a clothing drive for the LGBTQ+ Center and
transgender students. They especially are looking for male or masculine clothing
donations. Today is Intersex Awareness Day. If you would like to learn more
information, reach out to Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Coordinator Elswick.

On November 17th, from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. in the Mountainlair Ballrooms,
there will be a candlelight vigil for Transgender Day of Rememberance and
transgender individuals who lost their lives. There will be a dinner and students
can pick up clothes from the clothing drive.

Within SGA, have been meeting with administration. Having a meeting
with Susan from the Office of Accessibility Services to discuss faculty training
and writing legislation regarding that. Meeting with the Division of Diversity,
Equity, and Inclusion to discuss SGA training. Working with President Hernandez
and Senator Santmyer on Braille legislation and will be meeting about that with
the ADA Office and the Division of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion. Working on
a Health Sciences Collaboration with DEI. Please fill out the form regarding that
in the groupchat. Lots of legislation going on regarding inclusion, and am very
supportive of everything going on with current legislation and legislation in
progress. If you have any ideas about legislation, please come to the Inclusion
Committee meetings in the Bluestone Room or on Zoom on Sundays at 12 p.m.

Legislative Affairs Officer Riffey: Today, early voting officially opened. Legislative
Affairs Offer Riffey had the privilege to go out early and cast his ballot today. He
encourages others to do that, especially if they won’t have time on Election Day
on November 8th, or if you will be going home to where you are registered to
vote before then. Early voting will continue until November 5th and will occur
Mondays through Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Locations where you can cast
your ballot include the Mountaineer Mall, the Mason Dixon Historical Park,
Pierpont Landing, and the Westover BFW.

In regard to absentee ballots, West Virginia applications must be sent in to
the county clerk by November 2nd at the latest. The application for West Virginia
residents can be found at govotewv.com and can be submitted by mail, fax, or



most preferably, by email. At that website, you can find a sample ballot on what
you may see when you go to vote or when you get your absentee ballot. It is
always great to be informed before you go to vote.

Legislative Affairs Officer Riffey and Legislative Affairs Liaison Dowler
are looking to put together election tabling next Wednesday. Looking at it taking
place from 9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m., in the Mountainlair and perhaps other
locations. This tabling will give out information about the election, such as in
regard to early voting, absentee ballots, and polling locations. If anyone has any
questions let Legislative Affairs Officer Riffey know.

Legislative Affairs Liaison Dowler: After a two-year legal battle, transgender individuals
in West Virginia can now amend their birth certificate to reflect their name and
gender. However, gender cannot be designated as nonbinary; hopefully that can be
fought for as well. Get your flu shot. It’s expected to be bad this year. You can get
your flu shot everyday at Student Health; they do accept walk-ins. Reminder
about National Drug Takeback Day. There are links in the chat about where you
can go; if anyone needs a ride, let Legislative Affairs Liaison Dowler know.

The Rape and Domestic Violence Information Center held a candelight
vigil to raise awareness for domestic violence. College Senator Milam gave a
recitation of a poem that was beautiful and WVU Believe Them played a big role
in the event. It is Domestic Violence Awareness Month, so make sure to check in
on your friends and neighbors. There will be a link sent in the GroupMe about
warning signs to look for, since you never know what is going on behind closed
doors. It is Halloween and Homecoming weekend, so be safe, drink water, eat
food, and check in on your friends. If you need anything, do not hesitate to
contact Legislative Affairs Liaison Dowler. There will be hydration stations set up
from 8 p.m. to 11 p.m. across from Boreman Hall where you can get water with
no questions asked.

Communications Coordinator Gerson: Make sure you are following the SGA TikTok,
Instagram, and Twitter. There will be a lot of content coming out soon. Please
retweet, comment, and engage with the posts.

Communications Coordinator Perry: Will be working on a LiveSafe Promotional Video.
If you are someone comfortable with being in front of the camera, please reach
out to Communications Coordinator Perry because they need people to be in the
video. Also, please make sure you are engaging with SGA’s content. Be safe this
weekend.



XI. Old Business
A. AP-2022-08-06

- President Pro Tempore Khan moved to allow Senator Amores to explain the proclamation
in lieu of having it read via unanimous consent.

- The motion to allow Senator Amores to explain the proclamation in lieu of having it read
was seconded by Senator Price.

- There were no objections, and the proclamation was approved to be explained instead of
read.
Senator Amores: Since last week, there have been no new changes to the proclamation.

Essentially, the point is to influence the necessary divisions on campus to honor
and celebrate Filipino American History month, as it is something that has very
recently been noted as nationally recognized, and it still is not nationally
recognized by Congress over time. There is a lot of history included in the
proclamation, as well as a quote by the Secretary of the Filipino Student
Association. It is important that we recognize that there are groups on campus that
are not reflected and represented well. The hope is that this proclamation will give
some of those people peace of mind that there are people out there listening to
them and their needs.

a. Discussion and Voting
College Senator Hudson: This is a really great proclamation. It moves WVU forward in a

time when we are seeing a lot of marginalized people, especially from the API
populations. A small show of support to show that we are here for them and
explaining the history goes a long way. Love that Senator Amores has taken the
initiative to do that and has told her story to SGA along with it. We are really
proud of you for doing this and we support it.

- College Senator Hudson moved to end discussion and pass AP-2022-08-06 via voice
vote.

- The motion to end discussion and pass AP-2022-08-06 was seconded by College Senator
Oursler.

- The ayes have it. AP-2022-08-06 was passed.
B. AR-2022-08-02

- President Pro Tempore Khan moved to allow College Senator Oursler to explain the
resolution in lieu of having it read via unanimous consent.

- The motion to allow College Senator Oursler to explain the resolution in lieu of having it
read was seconded by Senator Volk.



- There were no objections, and the proclamation was approved to be explained instead of
read.
College Senator Oursler: The purpose of this resolution is to impact campus landscaping.

There has been a large push all over the nation, even in West Virginia’s state park
system, and wanted to bring that to our campus by changing the landscaping. You
may not realize, but a lot of what is on campus are plants that are not from here,
some that are highly invasive and will take over ecosystems, and some, like
Japanese Barberry, that harbor ticks and can increase the amount of Lyme Disease
in an area. College Senator Oursler feels that it is important to change this on
campus. There is a lot of information in the bill in the appendix about similar
programs in other colleges, why it is important, and explanations about what
invasive and host plants are. He has met with many different people throughout
the college, and has read Sections 1-5 to the administrators in the mandates, and
they have approved of it and want to change, specifically the barberry, on campus
and at their own homes. If anyone has any questions please let College Senator
Oursler know.

a. Discussion and Voting
- President Pro Tempore Khan moved to add College Senator Moore to the roll via voice

vote.
- The motion to add College Senator Moore to the roll was seconded by Senator Santmyer.
- The ayes have it. College Senator Moore was added to the roll.

College Senator Blair: Want to speak in support of how much time and effort has been
put into this legislation with the amount of time it took to meet with all these
administrators, multiple times so they were part of the process throughout. This
legislation can really make an impact, and doesn’t just change the physical
landscape of the campus but also the conversations about what can be done and
what difference and action look like. Super in support of this bill and incredibly
proud for it to be endorsed by the Sustainability Committee. Would like to give
premature snaps to College Senator Oursler.

Senator Volk: It’s very obvious that a lot of time and effort has gone into this bill and that
College Senator Oursler is very educated on the material in the resolution.

- Senator Volk moved to end discussion and pass AR-2022-08-02 via voice vote.
- The motion to end discussion and pass AR-2022-08-02 was seconded by Senator Jones.
- The ayes have it. AR-2022-08-02 was passed.



XII. New Business
A. AR-2022-08-03

- President Pro Tempore Khan moved to explain the resolution in lieu of having it read via
unanimous consent.

- The motion to explain the resolution in lieu of having it read was seconded by Senator
Amores.

- There were no objections, and the resolution was approved to be explained instead of
read.
President Pro Tempore Khan: This legislation deals with parking affordability and urges

the university to prioritize parking affordability on campus. From conversations
with administrators, it is clear that there is no short-term solution to this problem,
especially with the inflation and different economic problems which the world is
currently facing. Thought it would be important to officially speak for students on
the record and encourage the University to look into ways that they can address
this problem in the future and prioritize solutions. We talk a lot about doing things
that will last longer than our time here. Don’t think that we will see the benefits of
this legislation during our time at WVU, but hope that future Mountaineers will.

a. Discussion and Voting
- President Pro Tempore Khan moved to table AR-2022-08-03 until the next meeting via

unanimous consent.
- The motion to table AR-2022-08-03 until the next meeting was seconded by College

Senator Dozier.
- There were no objections, and AR-2022-08-03 was tabled until the next meeting.

B. AR-2022-08-04
College Senator Hudson: This is an Assembly Resolution to update the Health Sciences

Center facilities. Worked with the Student Experience Committee.
*The resolution was read, see Appendix*

a. Discussion and Voting
- Senator Volk moved to table AR-2022-08-04 until the next meeting via unanimous

consent.
- The motion to table AR-2022-08-04 until the next meeting was seconded by College

Senator Dozier.
- There were no objections, and AR-2022-08-04 was tabled until the next meeting.

C. FB-2022-21
Treasurer Daniel: Five grants today. Three of them are supply related merchandise, one



of them is supplies for the Beekeeping Club, and the last is registration for eight
for the Society for Mining, Metallurgy, and Exploration.

a. Discussion and Voting
- College Senator Dozier moved to end discussion on FB-2022-21 via unanimous consent.
- The motion to end discussion on FB-2022-21 was seconded by Senator Santmyer.
- There were no objections, and discussion was ended.
- Senator Price moved to approve FB-2022-21 via unanimous consent.
- The motion to approve FB-2022-21 was seconded by College Senator Oursler.
- There were no objections, and FB-2022-21 was approved.

D. Executive Appointment Confirmation
1. Isabella Crouch, Outreach Coordinator

Isabella Crouch: Isabella, or Bella, Crouch is a junior Biology and Psychology double
major. She is so excited to be here and wants to express her gratitude for the
opportunity to stand in front of everyone tonight. She is truly inspired by
everyone’s aspirations and what everyone had to say during the meeting so far.
Ever since she was a freshman, she has watched SGA very closely and has been
nothing but inspired but everyone’s hard work, dedication, and passion for the
student body and the community of Morgantown. If appointed as Outreach
Coordinator, she plans to center her goals around three core pillars: alumni and
student relations, philanthropic endeavors, and making sure that each student at
WVU has all the resources they need for their success. She is a huge fan of
corrective criticism and would love to hear everyone’s opinions and goals. If
appointed, she looks forward to hearing everything everyone has to say and
getting to know everyone both professionally and personally.

Senator Price: What’s your favorite scary movie?
Isabella Crouch: Am a little bit biased. Got to work with Stephen King once, so have

to say that It is her favorite scary movie, but probably Nightmare on Elm Street.
College Senator Moore: How did you enjoy your time in California?
Isabella Crouch: Loved it and miss the warm weather. Living in California is definitely

a very different setting. She was definitely cultured and got to experience a lot of
things at a young age that most people haven’t, so it has given her a lot of life
skills that she is very thankful for.

College Senator Moore: College Senator Moore is also from California.
Isabella Crouch: What part?
College Senator Moore: South of Inglewood.



Isabella Crouch: Isabella lived in Centre City.
a. Discussion and Voting

College Senator Hudson: Bella had a really great interview and brought a lot of positive
energy, which was reflected tonight. Think she would be a great addition to the
team and would help reach out and put a positive face to SGA and the position.

- President Pro Tempore Khan moved to end discussion and vote on the nominee by voice
vote.

- The motion to end discussion and vote on the nominee was seconded by College Senator
Dozier.

- The ayes have it. Discussion was ended and voting began.
- Isabella Crouch, Outreach Coordinator was approved with 29 yays and 2 nays.

XIII. Open Student Forum II
Vice President Uqaily: President Hernandez, Vice President Uqaily, and Treasurer Daniel

brought some snacks and candy, so please help yourself to some after the meeting.
Also, interns are not allowed at the Spring Retreat, it is mostly for the executive
and legislative branch.

Chief of Staff Flower: Tomorrow starts the Mountaineer Reunion which happens every
five years. All the old Mountaineers will be coming into town, and it would be
great if the campus really showed out to welcome them back. Kicking it off
tomorrow there is a Blood Drive, and then there will be a Fireside Chat at the
Alumni Center at 7 p.m., where some of the old Mountaineers will be sharing
their experiences. Then come to the Homecoming Parade to welcome all the old
Mountaineers, alumni, and current students.

College Senator Dozier: The school magazine is still doing an open modeling call. If
anyone wants to come model, it will be super fun and chill and you can hang out
with College Senator Dozier while you shoot. Anyone interested should message
Mirage on Instagram or talk to College Senator Dozier.

Allen: There is a STEM formal next Friday. A bunch of STEM organizations have been
invited. Love to see student clubs doing collaborations, especially the STEM
clubs. The formal is from 8:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. at Happy’s.

Student Organization Liaison Staten: Right to Food Day is on Friday, October 28th.
During the first session on Friday there will be free River Birch Cafe breakfast,
and during the second session, from 11:30 a.m. until 1:00 p.m., there will be free
Bombay for lunch. Come talk about campus food and the right to food on campus,



while eating yummy food. It will be super fun; Student Organization Liaison
Staten will be there all day and would love to see everyone there.

College Senator Oursler: On Friday, College Senator Oursler will be doing a “Weigh
the Waste'' event at the Evansdale Crossing Dining Hall. The goal is to see what
and how much gets thrown away, and will help with composting. Also, if you go
to the Homecoming Parade, you will hopefully see College Senator Oursler
driving a truck which will be handing out apples from the Davis College store.

XIV. Advisors’ Reports
Advisor Le: It’s Homecoming. Kudos to the Homecoming Court that has been out there

promoting and campaigning all week. Voting is now closed so royalty for this
year will be announced this weekend at the football game at halftime. Friday is
the Homecoming Parade on High Street at 6 p.m. Hopefully you are either in the
parade with an organization or will be watching. Saturday, there will be a Student
Lot in the Oakland Hall Courtyard. There will be chicken fajitas. Reminder that
this is Halloweekend and Homecoming, so please be safe, be careful, and watch
out for your fellow Mountaineers.

Advisor Prunty: Still looking for volunteers to help out with the Homecoming Parade on
Friday. There will be a short meeting to go over all the details at 3:15 p.m. and
pizza will be provided. Staging begins at 4:00 p.m. and the roads close at 4:30
p.m. The parade starts at 6 p.m., so participants could potentially get five hours
of service. There is a sign-up genius link in the SGA chat. Thank you so much in
advance.

XV. Snaps
Snaps were given to Senator Uqaily, Treasurer Daniel, Senator Santmyer, Intern Ana,
the snacks and free stuff handed out by Homecoming candidates, Senator Conner,
College Senator Neiswonger, Senator Chennuru, Auditor Seidel, College Senator
Hudson, everyone who dressed up tonight, College Senator Wooten, College Senator
Oursler, Senator Amores, and Senator Price.

XVI. Adjournment
The motion to adjourn was entertained by Senator Chennuru.
The motion to adjourn was seconded by College Senator Schwartzmiller.
The ayes have it. The meeting was adjourned.
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Assembly Proclamation: AP-2022-08-06
AN ASSEMBLY PROCLAMATION TO RECOGNIZE AND CELEBRATE

FILIPINO AMERICAN HISTORY MONTH

Short Title: Filipino American History Month

Author(s): Maria Amores, Senator
Deacon Hodges, Senator

Sponsor(s): Laasya Chennuru, Senator
Avery Conner, Senator
Brooklyn Milam, College Senator (HSC)
Quinn Wooten, College Senator (Eberly)
Lauren Marquart, College Senator
(CEHS) Lauren Dysart, College Senator
(HSC)

Contributor(s): Olivia Dowler, Legislative Affairs Liaison

Committee Endorsemen

First Reading Date: 10/19/2022

Second Reading Date: 10/26/2022

Whereas, the West Virginia University (WVU) Mission Statement reads, “... the faculty,
staff and students at West Virginia University commit to creating a diverse and
inclusive culture that advances education, healthcare and prosperity…”; and,

Whereas, the WVU Student Government Association Vision Statement reads, “To be a
Student Government Association that serves the students, West Virginia University,
and the State of West Virginia by; promoting inclusion, creating a campus that can
accommodate everyone…”; and,



Whereas, the first documented immigration of Filipinos to the United States was on
October 18th, 1587 in Morro Bay, California1; and,

Whereas, since 1991, the Filipino American National Historical Society (FANHS) has
been celebrating Filipino American History Month during the month of October; and,

Whereas, Congress passed a resolution to nationally recognize October as Filipino
American History Month in November 2009; and,

Whereas, Filipino Americans comprise the second-largest Asian American population
in the United States; and,

Whereas, Morgantown is home to the largest population of Asian Americans and
Filipino Americans in West Virginia; and,

Whereas, WVU Filipino Student Association Secretary, Michelle Carter, stated, “During
this month, we celebrate our past, present, and future as Filipino-Americans by
commemorating and sharing our Filipino History in the United States. We hope as a
Filipino/Filipino-American Community to use this month as a way to share our history
and also our heritage with everyone at West Virginia University.”; and,

Therefore, be it proclaimed by the Student Assembly of West Virginia University:

Section 1: The WVU Student Government Association recognizes and celebrates the
month of October as Filipino American History Month.

Section 2: The WVU Student Government Association urges students, staff, and
faculty to honor Filipino American History Month in October with appreciation and
appropriate activities.

Section 3: Upon passage and approval, this legislation shall be forwarded to:

Mandates:
Dr. E. Gordon Gee, President of West Virginia University
Meshea L. Poore, Esq., Vice President and Chief Diversity Officer of the West Virginia
University Division of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion
Tony Dobies, Senior Director of Marketing



1 http://fanhs-national.org/filam/about/
Sean Manning, News and Information Manager
G. Corey Farris, Dean of Students
Sabrina Cave, Executive Director, Student Enrichment
Dr. Thanh Le, Director, Student Engagement and Leadership
(Advisor) Chloe Hernandez, Student Body President
Morgan Donate, SGA Secretary
Joanna Jacinto, President of Filipino Student Association
Tess Barnhart, President of WVU Asian Association
Elizabeth Zahnow, President of Asian Pacific American Law Student Association
Daily Athenaeum
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Assembly Resolution: AR-2022-08-02
AN ASSEMBLY RESOLUTION TO SUPPORT POLLINATOR AND

BIODIVERSITY ENHANCING LANDSCAPING ON CAMPUS

Short Title: Pollinator/Biodiverse/Functional Landscaping

Author(s): Garrett Oursler, College Senator (Davis)

Sponsor(s): Jillian Blair, College Senator (Davis)
Megan Skean, College Senator (Eberly)
Devin Price, Senator
Rushik Patel, College Senator (Statler)
Sandrik Tabidze, College Senator (Statler)

Contributor(s): Matthew Olivero, Intern
Ethan Beightol, Intern
Ryan Hammond, Intern
Garrison Phillips, Intern

Committee
Endorsement:

Sustainability Committee

First Reading Date: 10/19/2022

Second Reading Date: 10/26/2022

Whereas, the West Virginia University Student Government Association mission
statement reads, “We, the students of West Virginia University, desire to preserve
within our University an atmosphere of open exchange of ideas with discussion”;
and,

Whereas, current university-wide landscaping practices favor conformity rather
than biodiversity, containing species considered invasive, and lack the wide scale
use of native plant species within campus plantings, which are needed to provide
sufficient habitat for our native species; and,



Whereas, invasive species such as Japanese Barberry (Berberis thunbergii) pose a
threat not only to local and regional environments, but also pose a health risk to
students by providing an ideal habitat for deer tick populations to shelter from
changing environmental conditions. These plants are not favored by campus
maintenance with the Campus Roads and Grounds Director James Mirage saying
“we don't like taking care of the invasive plants on campus…they have sharp spines
that make it difficult to maintain,” in reference to barberry specifically; and,

Whereas, many insect species are highly specific when it comes to the plants
they need in order breed; requiring native “host plants” in order for them to
develop and survive, which range from herbaceous plants to large trees; and,

Whereas, changing traditional landscaping to native plants will require less
maintenance, fertilizer, and general care, where “the combined costs of installation and
maintenance for natural landscapes over a ten year period may be one fifth of the
costs for conventional landscape maintenance” (EPA)1, saving the university money;
and,

Whereas, the incorporation of native plant species on areas that are more difficult to
maintain for grounds personnel will significantly reduce the work needed to maintain
these areas, increase erosion control on steep slopes, and help to cut the university’s
costs when it comes to the time and materials needed to maintain these spaces,
with
James Mirage saying, “they have considered putting in pollinator gardens in these hard
to reach spaces” for these exact reasons; and,

Whereas, there are many certification programs such as Monarch Watch, Bee
Campus USA, Certified Wildlife Habitat Program, Certified NABA Butterfly Garden
Program, and the Campus Pollinator Pledge that this university could qualify for it if
there was a change to the plants used in existing and new landscaping projects going
forward; and,

Whereas, many colleges and universities across the country and locally have started
the process of changing their current landscaping to plants that are native to their
regions. These colleges and universities include Marshall University, Goshen
College, University of Southern California, University of Texas, Grinnell College,
Cornell University, University of Delaware, Clemson University, Virginia Tech,



University of Pittsburgh, Chatham University, Junita College, University of Virginia,
Georgetown University, and many others ; and,

1 https://archive.epa.gov/greenacres/web/html/chap2.html
Whereas, if we change and certify our landscapes, West Virginia University will be
the first college in the state of West Virginia to do so, showing that as Mountaineers
we always “go first”.

Therefore, be it resolved by the Student Assembly of West Virginia University:

Section 1: The Department of Roads and Grounds and The Department of
Facilities Maintenance and Planning should consider removing invasive species
from the university’s landscapes, replacing them with plants that are native to this
region and helpful for local biodiversity to thrive.

Section 2: The Department of Roads and Grounds and The Department of Facilities
Maintenance and Planning should consider adopting a policy which requires that
native species are preferred over the use of non-native plants when designing and
constructing new landscaping projects on campus, preferably host plants for different
lepidoptera species2.

Section 3: The Department of Roads and Grounds and The Department of
Facilities Maintenance and Planning should consider, when practical, consulting
with multiple departments such as entomology, horticulture, biology, etc. when
considering new landscaping projects so that campus landscaping can become a
functional outdoor classroom that benefits student’s learning experience.

Section 4: The Department of Roads and Grounds and The Department of Facilities
Maintenance and Planning should consider, when practical, collaborating with
relevant student organizations when planning new landscaping projects on campus
so that the campus landscapes have direct input from students.

Section 5: Upon passage and approval, this legislation shall be forwarded to
the following:

Mandates:
James Mirage, Director for Roads and Grounds



Traci Knabenshue, Director, The Office of Sustainability

2 https://wvdnr.gov/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/WYbutter.pdf
James Kosik, Associate VP, Facilities Management
Rob Alsop, Vice President, Strategic Initiatives
Ted Svehlik, Associate Vice President, Auxiliary and Business
Services Sven Verlinden, Director, Plant and Soil Sciences
G. Corey Farris, Dean of Students
Sabrina Cave, Executive Director, Student Enrichment Dr. Thanh Le,
Director, Student Engagement and Leadership (Advisor) Chloe
Hernandez, Student Body President
Morgan Donate, Executive Secretary
Daily Athenaeum
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Assembly Resolution: AR-2022-08-02
APPENDIX

Invasive Species
The purpose of this section is to provide information about the aforementioned species
within the legislation and provide more general information about invasive species. -
Invasive Species | National Wildlife Federation

- https://academic.oup.com/ee/article/38/4/977/491284
- West Virginia Invasive Plants.pdf
a. Native vs. Non-Native vs. Invasive Species
- What is the Difference Between Native, Non-native, and Invasive Plants? |

Audubon
- Native, Invasive, and Other Plant-Related Definitions | NRCS Connecticut

Plant Selection
The purpose of this section is to provide information regarding the importance of
careful consideration when choosing the plant species that are used in a landscape.
If the landscapes are going to benefit biodiversity just including native plants will
help, but if you choose a type of plant that is the host of certain species there will be
a greater impact.

a. Host Plants
- Coevolution of Lepidoptera and their host plants: The Salient Aroma Hypothesis -



Butterfly Gardening
- Host Plants for Butterflies and Moths
- Dogbane Leaf Beetle Revisited (Family Chrysomelidae) - Field Station.
b. Monarch Butterfly
- Monarch-Butterflies-Eastern-US-brochure.pdf
- _FINAL_AppalachianPlantGuide_Web (1).pdf
- FNN-Summer2014-PollinatorGardens.pdf
c. West Virginia White
- Garlic Mustard - New River Gorge National Park and Preserve (U.S. National

Park Service)
- https://www.leapbio.org/content/6-resources/7-west-virginia-white-butterfly/garl

ic-mustard.pdf
- Invasive Species - Garlic Mustard | Western Pennsylvania Conservancy

Benefits of Native Landscapes
The purpose of this section is to show the benefits that come both ecologically
and financially when pollinator landscapes are installed.

a. General
- Roots of Native Plants - Dyck Arboretum
- Greenacres: Landscaping with Native Plants | Great Lakes | US EPA
b. Water Efficiency
- https://www.ernstseed.com/cost-effective-native-vegetation/
- Landscaping for Water Conservation | Department of Energy

Certifications/Programs
The purpose of this section is to show the different certifications that the
university should consider applying for if landscapes are changed.

- Monarch Waystation Program
- Bee Campus USA Commitments
- https://www.nwf.org/garden-for-wildlife/certify
- Butterfly Garden Certification Program
- Campus Pollinator Pledge

Similar Programs Elsewhere
The purpose of this section is to show other programs at other universities and
colleges across the nation. The programs range from simple gardens to wide scale
changes. This shows that other universities across the country see this as an



important issue.
- Butterfly Oasis - Sustainability Department
- Native Prairie Project | Goshen College
- Native plants are growing again on USC’s campus, thanks to students -
Campus saves water with native plants, landscaping design – The Daily Texan -
Native Landscaping | Grinnell College
- Botanic Gardens Native Lawn | Sustainable Campus
- Native Garden - UDBG
- Sustainable Landscape Demonstration | College of Agriculture, Forestry and Life

Sciences | Clemson University, South Carolina
- Current Bee City USA Affiliates

General Information
The purpose of this section is to provide general information regarding pollinator
gardening, and designing landscapes for pollinator species.

- PollinatorBookletFinalrevWeb.pdf
- Gardening and Landscaping Practices for Nesting Native Bees.pdf -
AttractingPollinatorsEasternUS_V1.pdf
- NRCS West Virginia Pollinator Handbook
- https://www.ernstseed.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/Ernst-Seeds_2022-20

23-Catalog_Reduced-Size.pdf

West Virginia University
The Student Assembly - Student Government Association



Assembly Resolution: AR-2022-08-03
AN ASSEMBLY RESOLUTION URGING THE UNIVERSITY TO

PRIORITIZE AFFORDABLE PARKING ON CAMPUS

Short Title: Parking Affordability

Author(s): Azeem Khan, President Pro Tempore
Matthew Hudson, College Senator
(Health Sciences)
Devin Price, Senator

Sponsor(s): Brooke Jones, Senator
Garrett Oursler, College Senator (Davis)
Tommy Azinger, College Senator
(Statler) Laasya Chennuru, Senator
Clarence Moore, College Senator (Law)
Rushik Patel, College Senator (Statler)
Emily Whalen, Senator

Contributor(s):

Committee

Endorsement: First

Reading Date:

Second Reading Date:

Student Experience

10/26/2022

Whereas, the West Virginia University Student Government Association Constitution
states our desire to “ensure the personal freedoms and general welfare of the students
within our University”1; and,

Whereas, many students, faculty, and staff commute to campus for class, work, and

1 2022-23-constitution.pdf (wvu.edu)

other activities; and,



Whereas, only 24% of undergraduate students live on-campus; and,2

Whereas, parking prices range from $1.25 to $1.50 per hour for short-term parking lots
on the downtown campus; and,3

Whereas, parking prices range from $0.50 to $1.25 per hour for short-term parking lots
on the Evansdale campus; and,4

Whereas, parking prices for the Mountaineer Station garage, designated as the sole
short-term parking lot for the Health Sciences Campus, are set at $1.50 per hour;
and,5

Whereas, limited student parking permits are available at costs ranging from $252 to
$858 per year; and,6

Whereas, employee parking permits are available at costs ranging from $252 to $900
per year; and,7

Whereas, prior to this summer the Coliseum Parking lot served as one of the only free
parking areas for students, faculty, and staff around campus; and,

Whereas, commuter students and students that live off-campus must either purchase
a parking permit or pay to park in a short-term lot; and,

Whereas, tuition has increased for students four out of the last five years; and,8

2 FAQ: How many students live on campus? - West Virginia University (wvu.edu)3 Downtown Parking
Location | Transportation and Parking | West Virginia University (wvu.edu) 4 Evansdale Parking
Location | Transportation and Parking | West Virginia University (wvu.edu) 5 Health Sciences Parking
Location | Transportation and Parking | West Virginia University (wvu.edu) 6 Student Parking Permits
| Transportation and Parking | West Virginia University (wvu.edu) 7 Employee Parking Permits |
Transportation and Parking | West Virginia University (wvu.edu) 8

https://www.thedaonline.com/news/university/wvu-students-voice-concern-as-tuition-inflation-costs-rise/ar
t icle_84d8404a-fee4-11ec-9eab-3f43a88ea94d.html

Whereas, tuition will likely continue to increase for students in the coming years; and,9



Whereas, with the expensive nature of parking on campus coupled with overall
increases in cost of tuition, cost of living, and everyday essentials, the
economic burden of a Mountaineer education is steadily climbing ; and,

Therefore, be it resolved by the Student Assembly of West Virginia University:

Section 1: The West Virginia Student Government Association urges WVU to explore
actions which can be taken to make parking more affordable for students.

Section 2: The West Virginia Student Government Association urges WVU to prioritize
making parking more affordable on campus for students.

Section 3: Upon passage and approval, this legislation shall be forwarded to:

Mandates:

Rob Aslop, Vice President of Strategic Initiatives
Ted Svehlik, Associate Vice President of Auxiliary and Business Services
G. Corey Farris, Dean of Students
Dr. Thanh Le, Director, Student Engagement and Leadership
Chloe Hernandez, Student Body President
Morgan Donate, SGA Secretary
Daily Athenaeum

https://www.thedaonline.com/news/university/gee-says-tuition-hikes-likely-in-coming-years/article_f0d6e0
aa-2304-11ed-b139-9349949d208d.html
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Assembly Resolution: AR-2022-08-04



AN ASSEMBLY RESOLUTION TO UPDATE THE HEALTH SCIENCES
CENTER FACILITY

Short Title: HSC Facility Improvements

Author(s): Matthew Hudson, College Senator (Health Sciences)

Sponsor(s): Brooklyn Milam, College Senator (Health
Sciences) Hannah Guschel, College Senator
(Health Sciences) Laasya Chennuru, Senator
Azeem Khan, Senator
Devin Price, Senator
Brooke Jones, Senator
Emily Whalen, Senator
Lauren Dysart, College Senator (Health Sciences)

Contributor(s):

Committee Endorseme

First Reading Date: 10/26/2022

Second Reading Date:

Whereas, the West Virginia University (WVU) mission states, “As a land-grant
institution, the faculty, staff and students at West Virginia University commit to
creating a diverse and inclusive culture that advances education, healthcare and
prosperity for all…by leading transformation in West Virginia…”; and,

Whereas, the WVU Student Government Association (SGA) Constitution states
that “we desire to ensure the general welfare of the students within our University”;

and,

Whereas, the WVU SGA’s vision reads, “To be a Student Government Association that
serves the students, West Virginia University, and the State of West Virginia by;
promoting inclusion, creating a campus that can accommodate everyone”;
and,



Whereas, SGA representatives toured the Health Sciences Campus with WVU
administrators to discuss student concerns, current facility improvements, and
future projects; and,

Whereas, the major water leak in the ceiling above and surrounding the
Pylon Commons have been identified and corrected; and,

Whereas, the third floor of Health Sciences North is currently under renovation
and additional floor renovations are planned for the near future; and,

Whereas, the roof to Health Sciences South is currently being repaired and a new
boiling system is imminent; and,

Whereas, additional microwaves were installed at the top of the stairway from
the Pylon Commons upon conversations with university administrators; and,

Whereas, we, the students of WVU and members of SGA, are grateful for the
university administration’s transparent and accessible leadership, as well as the
completed and currently-underway facility transformations; and,

Whereas, SGA’s proposal to transform the benches lining the wall between
Fukushima Auditorium and the Pylon Commons into barstools with charging ports,
including accessible seating options, has been pitched to outside companies but not
yet implemented; and,

Whereas, students have expressed frustrations and accessibility concerns around
handicap door openers at Health Sciences Center not opening the set of doors on
the same side of the hallway as the button; and,

Whereas, water leaks and ceiling damage remains in the Health Sciences Library, and,

Whereas, students have expressed a desire for additional outdoor social spaces
(e.g., hammocks, tables and chairs); and,

Whereas, students have expressed a desire to increase seating density atop the Pylon
Commons, behind Jazzman’s at Cavanaugh’s, and outside Fukushima Auditorium; and,

Whereas, the aforementioned improvements would improve the student



experience, beautify our Health Sciences Campus, and demonstrate a willingness to
partner with students in their desires, when feasible.

Therefore, be it resolved by the Student Assembly of West Virginia University:

Section 1: Formally expresses its gratitude for recent, current, and future
facility updates at the Health Sciences Center.

Section 2: Encourages the transformation of benches into barstool seating with
charging ports and accessible seating options between Pylon Commons and
Fukushima Auditorium; the repair of the Health Sciences Library ceiling; additional
outdoor hammocks, tables, and chairs; denser seating options above Pylons
Commons, behind Jazzman’s at Cavanaugh’s, and outside Fukushima Auditorium;
and ensuring handicap door openers correspond to the set of doors for which they are
adjacent.

Section 3: Following passage and approval, this legislation will be forwarded to:

Mandates:
G. Corey Farris, Dean of Students
Sabrina Cave, Executive Director, Student Enrichment
Dr. Thanh Le, Director, Student Engagement and Leadership
(Advisor) Rob Alsop, Vice President of Strategic Initiatives
Clay Marsh, M.D., Dean, School of Medicine, Chancellor and Executive Dean for
Health Sciences
Ted Svehlik, Associate Vice President, Auxiliary and Business Services
Cathy Patterson, Director, Health Sciences Center, Facilities
Management James Kosik, Associate Vice President, Facilities and
Services
Courtney Lanham, Director, Diversity at Health Sciences
Daily Athenaeum
Chloe Hernandez, Student Body President
Morgan Donate, Executive Secretary
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As referred by the Bureau of Finance

An Act
Making grant appropriations for various student organizations on behalf of the
West Virginia University Student Government Association.

Be it enacted by the Student Assembly of the West Virginia University
Student Assembly:

That the following sums are appropriated, out of any money in the Student
Government Association Grants to Student Organizations account and not otherwise
appropriated, for the Student Organizations listed below for the Fall 2022 Semester
per the official WVU Academic Calendar.
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1
TITLE I: Alpha Gamma Rho

For expenses to cover letter shirts and improve professionalism when
attending conferences & events.



Alpha Gamma Rho

Item Quantity Cost

Supplies 34 Shirts $1000.00 $1000.00

TITLE II: Tau Beta Pi

For expenses to cover for sweatshirts for members.

Tau Beta PI

Item Quantity Cost

Supplies 26 Sweatshirts $538.32 $538.32

TITLE III: Arnold Air Society

For expenses to cover pins for incoming members and candidates.

Arnold Air Society

Item Quantity Cost

Supplies 30 Pins $161.00 $161.00

2
TITLE IV: Society for Mining, Metallurgy & Exploration

For expenses to cover conference registration for 8 members to attend the



MINEXCHANGE 2023 SME Annual Conference & Expo in Denver, CO from
February 25th, 2023 to March 3rd, 2023.

Society for Mining, Metallurgy & Exploration

Item Quantity Cost

Conference Fees Fees for 8 members $1040.00 $1040.00

TITLE IV: Beekeeping Club

For expenses to cover supplies for organization use.

Beekeeping Club

Item Quantity Cost

Supplies Supplies Supplies
Supplies Supplies Supplies
Supplies Supplies Supplies
1 3XL Suit
1 3XL XL Plus Suit 2
Goatskin Gloves 3 Bee
Brushes 10 Bee Hooks 1
Resin Mold
2 XXL Suits
1 Large Suit

5 Molds
$80.94
$50.72
$31.90
$13.99
$39.16
$28.99
$69.96
$34.98

$129.79

$480.43

3

APPENDIX A

Financial Bill Total Allocation Amount

Financial Bill 2022-21 Totals



Organization Total Cost Alpha Gamma Rho

$1000.00
Tau Beta Pi

$538.32
Arnold Air Society

$161.00
Society for Mining, Metallurgy & Exploration

$1,040.00
Beekeeping Club

$480.43

Total $4265.00

APPENDIX B

Requested Amounts Per Organization

Financial Bill 2022-21 Totals

Organization Total Grant
Total Suggested

Requested

Alpha Gamma Rho
$1028.00

$1000.00
Tau Beta Pi

$538.32
$538.32

Arnold Air Society
$161.00

$161.00
Society for Mining, Metallurgy &

$9778.00
$1,040.00

Exploration



Beekeeping Club
$480.43

$480.43

Total $11,985.75 $3,219.75

4
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